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This month has been one of both sorrow and joy as we see God at work in the lives of 
those around us.

Many of you may remember Fred, the young man Peyton led to the Lord two years ago. 
Tragically, Fred was killed in a motorcycle accident at just 14 years old. In the wake of his 
passing, three of his friends began attending church, seeking answers. One of them, 
Benjamin, recently placed his faith in Christ and was baptized last Sunday. Please pray for 
these young people as they navigate grief and the hope of the Gospel.

Taiwan Ministry Update 
Both Pastor Sam and Assistant Pastor Rubio report new guests attending services and 
young men expressing interest in discipleship and training. I look forward to reconnecting 
with them in person as we continue working toward our goal of planting 25 churches 

together.

Please continue to pray for Josh and Wendy. We are very proud of them. They are currently attending Second Mile Baptist, where 
Sam pastors. Second Birth Baptist has closed for the time being, and we are praying about starting a new church in its place.

Shawnee, Ohio 
Our Shawnee Bible Study has grown into a small group, now including both men and women. This month, a man and a Dekota’s 
mom, Angie, made professions of faith—praise the Lord! Seeing the need for deeper community outreach, we have begun hosting 
“Dinner Church” every other week, providing meals and a time of Bible study. We are actively distributing flyers throughout 
Shawnee, inviting people to come and hear the Gospel. Please pray for God's continued work in this town.

Returning to Taiwan 
We are excited to share that we have officially purchased our 
tickets for July 29, 2025! The Lord provided one-way tickets for 
our family of six at just $4,500, a tremendous blessing.

Our Family
Please continue to pray for the salvation of our children. Ian, Eli, 
Liam, and Emily. Also continue to pray for wisdom for Alisha and 
I as we attempt providing Ian’s therapy ourselves, Alisha’s 
ministry with the pastor’s wives, and the children’s educational 
needs. 

After 12 years on the mission field, we remain humbled and 
grateful for the opportunity to continue serving. Thank you for 
praying and partnering with us. “We still get to!”
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“Make known his deeds among the people”
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Compass Baptist Church—Benjamin’s Baptism

Benjamin’s Baptism
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